

## **Council for Accreditation of Counseling and Related Educational Programs**

500 Montgomery Street, Suite 350 • Alexandria, VA 22314 • (703) 535-5990 • www.cacrep.org

March 11, 2025

Dr. Mitchell Fryling, Dean College of Education California State University, Los Angeles 5151 State University Drive Los Angeles, California 90042

Dear Dr. Fryling:

The Board of Directors of the Council for Accreditation of Counseling and Related Educational Programs (CACREP) met February 6-8, 2025, for the purpose of making accreditation decisions. At this meeting, the Board reviewed the Progress Report submitted by the Division of Special Education and Counseling in the College of Education at California State University, Los Angeles. This report was required to more fully address standards cited in the accreditation decision letter that was sent to your office and dated February 26, 2024.

Based on its review of the report and supporting documentation, the Board made the following decision:

## Rehabilitation Counseling (M.S. degree)

Continue Accreditation

California State University, Los Angeles offers the above specialty area in-person at the Los Angeles, California campus.

The Board's decision to continue accreditation reflects a determination that the counselor education program has demonstrated compliance with all previously cited standards and/or policies.

The accredited degree program has an accreditation cycle end date of October 31, 2027. Barring an interruption of accredited status, which may result from voluntary withdrawal or the review of required reports during the accreditation cycle, the program's application and self-study report for reaffirmation of accreditation would be due approximately eighteen months prior to the cycle end date. The specific due date will be reflected in CACREP's <u>Accreditation Management System</u> (AMS) and is subject to change.

Please note <u>Policy C.2</u> on "Publicizing Accreditation Status and Use of CACREP Certification Mark." Requests for permission to use the CACREP Certification Mark should be made in writing and sent to <u>cacrep@cacrep.org</u>.

The Board thanks you and your administration for your support of faculty in maintaining the counseling program's accredited status. Such support is vital to assuring continued quality in higher education programs.

Sincerely,

M. Sylvia Fernandez, Ph.D.
M. Sylvia Fernandez, Ph.D.

President and CEO

cc: Dr. Elina Saeki, Department Chair, Division of Special Education and Counseling

Dr. Han Jeong Kim, CACREP Liaison